
 

 

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD  
Draft Minutes- L & T Testing 

P.O. Box J 
Farmville, Virginia 23901 

 

September 15, 2017 

 

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board Members met on Friday, September 15th to conduct 

the L & A Testing scheduled from 9:00am until 3:30pm for our upcoming Election which will be 

held on Tuesday, November 7th.  Mrs. Cindy Koether, Chairperson of the Republican Party was 

in attendance for the L & A Testing for a few hours.  This testing is very intense and testing of 

the different ballot styles were performed as well as specifications as required by the State 

Department of Elections. Prior to moving to the location for L & A Testing (within the 

courthouse) the Electoral Board members approved new workers to be trained to help with the 

elections.  Each member will be notified of their acceptance and there is an active listing of 

members in the Voter Registration Office.  As we move forward during the month of October, 

each member will be required to be in attendance so they can be trained on our newly purchased 

equipment. 

You may or may not be aware; the State mandated that all previous voting equipment be 

replaced by 2020.  We, The Electoral Board wish to thank Mr. Wade Bartlett for helping to 

support his process during this time frame.  Mrs. Lynette Wright, Voter Registrar, was able to 

purchase and secure the machines for all county precincts. Equipment has been tested and 

certified for the upcoming election.  The Electoral Board Members along with Voter Registrar 

and other staff members remained during the entire L & A Testing.  

We want to thank Mr. Tyler from Printelect for the training as well as the process of during the L 

& A Testing our upcoming election and we look forward to working with him during future 

elections to come. Electoral Board Secretary, Gwen Akers-Booker and General Registrar, 

Lynette Wright will be notifying all poll workers of the upcoming training which will be during 

the latter part of October, 2017.   

 

Meeting Adjourned at 3:45 P.M. 

 

_________________________________________ 

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary   


